City of Hebron Estates
Minutes
City Community Center
January 3, 2006
7:00 p.m.

resent: Mayor Clark, Commissioners Duddy, Forshee and Murphy, Clerk Picheo, Officer Wilson, Steve Thomas of Pioneer News and 6 guests.

Minutes: Two corrections were made to the December 1, 2005 minutes that included changing the wording to say "He explained that the size of the size of the marble insert on the sign would be reduced to 20X60 inches due to the changes in the lettering and spacing sizes going from 9 inches to 7 inches and from 6 inches to 4.25) inches". Motion to approve the December 1, 2005 minutes with the correction was made by Comm. Forshee and seconded by Comm. Duddy; Motion Passed 4/0.

Budget: Motion to pay the bills, was made by Comm. Forshee and seconded by Comm. Murphy; Motion Passed 4/0.

Officer Wilson Report: Officer Wilson reported 19.50 hours worked with 32 contacts. Officer Wilson had one arrest for an outstanding warrant and served an EPO on the same individual. A guest spoke up about "street racing", Officer Wilson stated that he knew about it and was going to be addressed.

Old Business: Comm. Tucker led a discussion on a semi-truck that was still being parked within the city limits. Comm. Clark stated that he would contact the Department of Transportation.

Comm. Duddy stated that he still has not heard anything about the application for money for Homeland Security. Comm. Duddy stated that the last meeting was cancelled due to a death in the family.

Comm. Murphy stated that she wanted to make sure that Atty. Edison will read the summarized Flood Insurance rdinance at the next meeting.

Mayor Clark gave an update on the mailboxes on East Hebron Lane. The mayor said that after talking to the mail carrier, she explained that she was instructed not to deliver to the mailboxes once they got moved. Mayor Clark spoke with the postmaster about the problem and after much discussion she approved the delivery to the newly located mailboxes and will send a letter in writing to confirm her decision.

New Business: Mayor Clark read and signed a proclamation to proclaim January 2006 as "Board of Education Recognition Month".

Comm. Forshee asked, if the building had any damage from the wind storm. Mayor Clark stated that he did not notice any.

Mayor Clark led a discussion on the street signs. He asked for everyone's to help and if you see anyone damage a street sign to please get a license number and forward it to the city.

Mayor Clark reminded everyone that the Block Watch is the second Tuesday of every month at the City Community Center.

Motion to adjourn the meeting by Comm. Murphy and seconded by Comm. Forshee; Motion passed 3/0. Meeting adjourned 8:17 p.m. Next meeting will be February 7, 2006.

Jury Carl